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Larned & Garfield United Methodist Churches 

Evangel 

Pastor Trishôs Notes 
As I shared during the August 11th childrenôs moments, certain verses come to mind during this time of year, 

Philippians 4:13, ñI can do all things through Christ who strengthens me,ò and Galatians 5:22-23, ñBut the fruit of the 
Spirit is love, joy, peace, patience, kindness, goodness, faithfulness, gentleness, and self-control.ò  As school begins 
and many transition into a different schedule, I wish everyone the wonder of imagination, the truth of Christôs 
strength, and countless experiences of peace, joy, goodness, and kindness. 
 I am grateful to everyone who provided cake, ice cream, toppings, and friendly conversations on August 4th.  
Your warm hospitality continues. 

During our September 9th 9:30 AM Coffee and Conversation gathering in Larned and our September 10th 
10:00 AM gathering at the Garfield UMC, Iôd like you to answer this question, ñWhat is the best part of living in 
Larned and Garfield?ò  I understand that those hours may not work for everyone so I also welcome your answers 
through phone calls, written notes, or composed e-mails.   
 Here are other examples of this countyôs hospitality - I appreciate the 1st Presbyterian Churchôs invitation to 
share my call to ministry story during their noon, September 18th, womenôs gathering.  Of course, Iôll be sharing this 
with our own UMW on Wednesday, September 4th.   
 I extend a big ñThank You!ò to everyone who helped clean up the tree branches at the church and at the par-
sonage after our recent storms.  The storms of life hit us in many ways so letôs not forget those who are enduring pain, 
heartache, and loss.  Letôs keep those listed in this newsletter and in our bulletins in our prayers.   
 We wish all students, teachers, staff, and administrators a great 2019-2020!!  It was wonderful to bless stu-
dentsô backpacks during Larnedôs worship on August 11th.  I really enjoyed speaking to each student and praying over 
each one.  And it was just as wonderful to be part of Garfieldôs Back-to-School event at the gazebo that evening.  The 
weather was warm, but the hospitality was great, the lemonade was cold, the cookies were delicious, and the school 
supply donations were plentiful.  Needless to say, everyone appreciated our extra supplies when I delivered them to 
two schools.  I also enjoyed my time with community members and parishioners at the August 12th Pawnee County 
Ministerial Alliance/Chamber of Commerce Back-to-School Coffee Hour. 
 It was extra special to bless Isabella ñIzzyò Ledesmaôs backpack on August 11th, and then officiate her baptism 
on August 18th.  Congratulations, Izzy!  We are honored to be a part of your and your familyôs special day.  Thank 
you, Sharon Lessard, for presenting Izzyôs certificate and gift, and Jim Vratil for capturing this moment! 
 I appreciate everyone who has already signed up or volunteered to be the announcement specialists, liturgists, 
acolytes, greeters, ushers, communion stewards, and other worship service roles.  We are a team serving Christ to-
gether! 
 As I am working on the church conference paperwork, I am impressed by all of the goals already accom-
plished, the lives youôve already touched in 2019.  I thank everyone for your donations of many kinds.  Typed words 
can never fully express our successful efforts in countless ministries.  We never know how God will use even our 
small gestures of encouragement, smiles, handshakes, or kind words in someoneôs life.  I regret not asking more peo-
ple to take photos of church events so . . . Iôm asking now ï do you have a talent for 
photography, and/or scrap-booking?  If so, we could use your talents!  It would be 
heart-warming to hear people say, ñI remember when . . .ò as we look through scrap-
books and our newsletters, or scroll through photos on our Facebook page. 

 Speaking of the church conference, Iôll need 
to e-mail all of our paperwork to the district office 
by or on October 7th due to my schedule.  I hope you 
understand.  I know everyoneôs busy so thatôs why 
Iôm letting people know now, in the September 
newsletter.   
 I hope all of you have a restful, relaxing, and 
reinvigorating Labor Day. 
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New Concerns:  
Griff Malleck, Lilas great grandson Wyatt, Sherlin Moore, Donna Stejskal, Kevin Hall, Matt Burd, John 
Drews, Janene Soeken, Alma Frick, Melvin Murphy, Caroline Adkin, Keith Kennon, Leaders of our Nation, 
Marilyn Hallôs mom, Janice Wilder, Glenda Stephens (Marilyn Bellôs cousin), Ann Haremza, Bruce Kilgore 
(Chiannaôs father), Ramona Flaherty,  Farmers, Beth Slackôs parents, Steve & Cindyôs mom, Gary Grandy, 
Jan Reinhardt, Ken Langley, Margi Murphy, Matthew Wilder, Tim & Sarah Bowman, Raymond Wilder, 
Braeden, Donna Bernazki 
 
The Family of - Joyce Loomis, Kris VanHorn (mother passed), John Drews (father passed)   
 

On Going Concerns: 
Pam Davis, Larry Carr, Innes Hale, Val Marshal, Shari Collins, John Zook, Stan Hermann, Ryan (Lois 
Smades nephew), Azure Jacobs (Wilda Jantzôs granddaughter), Ayden Bronson,  Amy Derley, Brody 
(GB), Tiffany Dick, Linda Caldwell, Alivia, Howard Craig, Vivian (Elaineôs sister), Donna Bernazki, Deb-
orah Wilder 
 

Homebound:  
Jadene Colglazier, Patti Hesher, Lyndell Fox, Harold Kirkham, Treva Smith, Mutt Delaney, Morgan & Joan 
Wright, Dolores Morton,  
 

If you have an update on any of these people please let the office know.  Thank you. 

Prayer Concerns 

   Please help support our church through Dillons Community          Rewards, visit: 
https://www.dillons.com/communityrewards and  follow the directions. Larned UMC 
number is 10252.   
  If you need assistance please stop by the church office.   

Thank you for your Support! 

If you would like to  
volunteer in the Budget 

Shop  
 

Please contact 
Susan Fox (620-804-1106),  

Geneva Pivonka (620-285-6039)  

If you have not seen your birth-
day listed it is likely because we 
donôt know it.  So just drop a 
note to the office with your 
name and the date of your  
birthday or anniversary. 

UMW   Pecans  
Stop by the office to  
purchase a bag. 
Just $10.00 

September Birthdays 
 
   Amanda Lessard 09/04 
 Keith Nelson                         09/05 
   Gary Rainbolt 09/09 
 Del Fischer 09/13 
 Alex Lessard Filbert 09/14 
   Karrie Sleder                         09/16 
 Wyatt James Gabel 09/17 
 Andrea Tauscher 09/19 
 Joseph Woods 09/21 
 Joan Wright 09/21 
 Linda Maddy 09/24 
 Mark Brownlee 09/27 
 Don Reinhardt 09/27 
   Lander Blackburn                 09/27 
 Barb Nelson 09/28 
  
September Anniversaries 
   
 Herb & Kathy Bowman         09/04 
 Jay & Tammy Shaver            09/08 
 Anthony & Rosetta Bush       09/18 

Sunday, September 29th 
The UMW will be having a 
Soup fundraiser luncheon  

after worship 
Free will donations 

A Ladies Guest Luncheon on 
Wednesday, Sept 18th, from 
12:00 noon to 1:00 pm                     

At the First Presbyterian Church 
of Larned  (8th & Morris)    

Please RSVP by Sept. 16th to the 
church office  (620)285-6033                                             
A Celebration of Community 

Christian  Women 

David Zook & Family will be fur-
nishing soup for the UMW Soup 

Fundraiser 
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YOU ARE  
CHALLENGED!  
Ensure our church is  
ministering to 
future generations. 
On Your Birthday and  

Wedding Anniversary Give a 
Challenge Gift 

5ƻ ȅƻǳ ǎƘƻǇ ƻƴƭƛƴŜΚ 
 

LŦ ǎƻΣ ǎƘƻǇǇƛƴƎ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ Řƻ 
ŀƴȅǿŀȅ Ŏŀƴ ƘŜƭǇ ƎƛǾŜ ōŀŎƪ ǘƻ 
ƻǳǊ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ōȅ ǎƘƻǇǇƛƴƎ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ 

 

¦a/aŀǊƪŜǘΦƻǊƎ 
 

{ƛƎƴƛƴƎ ¦Ǉ ƛǎ ǾŜǊȅ ŜŀǎȅΗ 
 

Dƻ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ ŀƴŘ ŎƭƛŎƪ ƻƴ  
{ƛƎƴ Lƴ κ {ƛƎƴ ¦Ǉ 

9ƴǘŜǊ ȅƻǳǊ ŜƳŀƛƭ ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎ ŀƴŘ ŀ          
ǇŀǎǎǿƻǊŘ ǘƘŜƴ ǎŜƭŜŎǘ ά{ƛƎƴ ¦Ǉέ 
{ŜƭŜŎǘ ƻǳǊ {ǘŀǘŜΣ /ƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ  

aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ 
!ƴŘ {ŜƭŜŎǘ ά{ƛƎƴ ¦Ǉέ ŀƎŀƛƴ 

 

bƻǿ Ƨǳǎǘ ǎŜƭŜŎǘ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƻƴƭƛƴŜ ǎǘƻǊŜ ȅƻǳ 
ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ǎƘƻǇ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘΦ 

¢ƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ƴƻ ŀŘŘƛǝƻƴŀƭ ŎƘŀǊƎŜ ǘƻ ȅƻǳ 
ōǳǘ ŀ ǎƳŀƭƭ ǇŜǊŎŜƴǘŀƎŜ ƻŦ ǿƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ 
ǎǇŜƴŘ ǿƛƭƭ ŎƻƳŜ ōŀŎƪ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΦ  

¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳΗ 

Choir Practice  
 Wednesday Nights@ 7:30 pm 

Starting September 4th  

Thank Youôs 

This service is becoming a meaningful 

time of worship for those who can not 

be in church on Sunday.  Help us make 

this a celebration of Godõs love for all 

of us. 

Join us for Worship  

September 12th  at 2 pm  

At Country Place Assisted Living  

(we sing hymns and have a short  

devotion)  

Larned UMC has the 
Food Pantry                  

September 24th and 26th 

Thank you for the card. I so enjoyed 
seeing the names of Larned friends. 
Praying Blessings upon each one of 

you. 
Lola Mae Gilkison 

I am writing this on the day that my high school class 
celebrated our 20

th
 reunion, due in large part to pro-

crastination. It reminds me how quickly time can pass 
us by.  We need to remember to make good use of our 
time and our resources and reminds me of how grateful 
I am of all the volunteers who dedicate many hours of 
service to the congregation.  Galatians 6:9 tells us ñLet 
us not become weary in doing good, for at the proper 
time we will reap a harvest if we do not give up.ò     
   Dustin Snodgrass 

(Larned) SPRC -Tuesday 
Sept. 3rd at 7:00 pm 

Larned Church Council       
Sunday,   September 22nd        

at 11:30 am 

Thank you for the Box tops. We appreciate 
your support. 

God Bless you! McCurdy Ministries 

Barb Nelson wishes to thank every-
one for their prayers.  She had her 
appointment at KU today.  She does 
not need surgery at this time.      

To God be the Glory.   

July Financial Summary 

 All that we have comes as a gift from God; therefore itôs 
never our money.  Our church offerings reflect how 
much we appreciate what God has done for us.  Out of 
that appreciation we return to God, what is already His, 
our tithes.                                                      

Finance Committee Meeting                
Sunday, Sept. 8th, after Worship 
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Garfield News   

Garfield Bible Study 

Thursdays at 

6:00pm at Vivianõs 

House  

   Please help support our church through Dillons Community          
Rewards, visit: https://www.dillons.com/communityrewards and  
follow the directions. Garfield UMC number is  28791 

   If you need assistance please stop by the church office.   
Thank you for your Support! 

Blessing Box 
 
Suggestions for restocking:  non-perishable, maca-
roni & cheese, canned vegetables, canned fruits, 
canned chicken, canned Manwich, canned tuna, 

canned chili, canned soup, Ham-
burger Helper, Tuna Helper,  Dry 
cereal 
 
Praise the Lord, the Blessing Box is 
getting used! 

        
 
 

       So Items are needed for Restocking 

Plans are in the works to start a 5th ï12th grade youth program on Wednesday evenings at 6:30, 
starting Sept 11th.. (But we need help to continue this very important ministry for the youth in our  

community.) 
If you would like to help in any way, Please contact: Jennifer Fitzpatrick by cell phone      (785) 

623-7890 or the church office. 
 

If you would like to help Joni Johnson with our childrenôs church program during worship, please  
contact her at (620) 285-3335 

We are going 
to be having a 
Fall Fun   
Festival in      
October                      

at the Gazebo 

Garfield Church Council                                   
Tues., Sept., 10th @7:00 pm 

September, what does that mean???  We have 3 months left in this year, summer is quickly going, fall is 
on the way, school is in full swing, fall sports start. So many things happen this month and I must say I 
am ready for cooler days, but definitely not ready for winter. So I pray that we have a fall so we can en-
joy the colors and the cooler weather. Trish has been a grand experience, I feel we are truly blessed to 
have her as our pastor. Thank you for your sermons and your wisdoms. We need to pray for all of our 
children and the teachers that are back to work and opening the books again to learn all they can. School 
is tough but not as tough as the school of life. With that being said, we need to keep our Lord close to us 
and to our hearts. Be there for anyone who needs to talk to help with studies, eeeek, or what ever they 
need to succeed. Bullying still goes on so be on the look out for that also...Love your neighbor as your 
self sometimes is one of  the  hardest command to do. Pray pray...for our country, and our sick friends 
children and teachers.  AND GOD bless you also.  I can not remember if anything is happening at the 
gazebo this month but will put it in the bulletin. Our ñbackpack in the parkò event was a really big suc-
cess and Trish blessed every child there. The cold drinks and cookies were really good too... Thank you 
to everyone who came and all who donated supplies. I know they will come in handy and will get used.. 
Our Bible study starts on the 5th of September at Vivianôs house come and join us.it is at 6:00 on Thurs-
day.......once again God bless you all until we meet again.....Love Elaine  

Sunday, September 8th (Right after Worship) 
Pawnee County Undersheriff, Eli Makings will lead a  

Safety Awareness Presentation 
Please attend if you can 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 
8:45am Garfield 

10:15am Larned 

Nursery-Karrie 

Sleder 

Brownleeõs Anni-

versary Reception 

2 
Office Closed 
Labor Day 

 
No Circles 

3 
10:00am Pray-

er Group 

 

 

SPRC 7:00 pm 

4 
9:30am Menõs 

Coffee 

10:00 am UMW 

 

 

7:30pm Choir 

5 
10am-4pm 

Budget Shop 

 

 

Garfield Bible 

Study 6:00pm 

6 7 
10am-4pm 

Budget Shop 

8 
8:45am Garfield 
Safety Awareness 

Mtg after worshop 

10:15am Larned 

Nursery-Felicia 

Snodgrass 

Finance Cmt. Mtg 

after worship 

9 
 
 
5:30 pm Circles 

Vision Team 

6:30 pm 

10 
10:00am Pray-

er Group 

 

Garfield Church 

Coun-

cil@7:00pm 

11 
9:30am Menõs 

Coffee 

5th-12th grade 

Youth Group 

6:30 pm 

7:30pm Choir 

12 
10am-4pm 

Budget Shop 

2:00pm Country 

Living Service 

 

Office Closed 

13 14 
10am-4pm 

Budget Shop 

15 
8:45am Garfield 

10:15am Larned 

Nursery-Jennifer 

Fitzpatrick 

16 
 
 
5:30 pm Circles 

17 
10:00am Pray-

er Group 

18 
9:30am Menõs 

Coffee 

Youth Group 

6:30 pm 

 

7:30pm Choir 

19 
10am-4pm 

Budget Shop 

 

 

Garfield Bible 

Study 6:00pm 

20 21 
10am-4pm 

Budget Shop 

22 
8:45am Garfield 

10:15am Larned 

Nursery-Dava 

Keith 

11:30 am Church 

Council 

23 
 
 
5:30 pm Circles 

24 
10:00am Pray-

er Group 

 

 

LUMC-Food 

Pantry 

25 
9:30am Menõs 

Coffee 

Youth Group 

6:30 pm 

 

7:30pm Choir 

26 
10am-4pm 

Budget Shop 
LUMC-Food 

Pantry 

Garfield Bible 

Study 6:00pm 

27 
 
 
6:00 pm State 

Theater Movie 

Night 

28 
10am-4pm 

Budget Shop 

29 
8:45am Garfield 

10:15am Larned 

Nursery-Terry Rain-

bolt 

11:30am UMW 

Soup Fundraiser 
5th Sunday-Food 

Pantry Collection 

30 
 
 
5:30 pm Circles 

     

 


